
A RESOLUTION 
 
A RESOLUTION FOR PURPOSES OF APPROVING AN INCREASE TO THE MILLAGE LIMITATION ESTABLISHED 
FOR THE BOILING SPRINGS FIRE DISTRICT AND TO REQUEST GREENVILLE COUNTY COUNCIL'S APPROVAL 
OF THE INCREASE OF THE MILLAGE LIMITATION. 
 
WHEREAS, the Boiling Springs Fire District is a special purpose district, located wholly within the County 
of Greenville; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Boiling Springs Fire District was created by Act No. 916 of 1970 by the South Carolina 
General Assembly, which established the Boiling Springs Board of Fire Control as the governing body for 
the Boiling Springs Fire District; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Boiling Springs Board of Fire Control is an appointed body authorized pursuant to Act No. 
916 of 1970 to annually levy, for operations and maintenance, ad valorem property tax millage not 
exceeding twenty (20) mills; and 
 
WHEREAS, according to the provisions contained in S.C. Code Ann. §§6-11-271 and 6-11-275, as 
amended, special purpose districts totally located within a county, which were in existence prior to 
March 7, 1973, and which have the statutory authority to annually levy taxes for operations and 
maintenance are authorized to modify their respective millage limitations provided the increase is first 
approved by the governing body of the district and by the governing body of the county in which the 
district by resolutions duly  adopted. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Boiling Springs Board of Fire Control approved increasing 
the previous year's millage of 23.7 mills for operation and maintenance, to 25.7 mills, which is 5.7 mills 
over the statutory millage limit of 20 mills. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Boiling Springs Board of Fire Control requests that Greenville County 
Council approve, by resolution, the modification to the millage limitation authorized by law. 
 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the millage increase authorized by this resolution and effectuated 
pursuant to the provisions of S.C. Code Ann. §§6-11-271 and 6-11-275, as amended, is effective only for 
the fiscal year 2016-2017. 


